

Neighbourhood Planning Meeting.
Held at St Blazey Community Rooms on 17th May 2017.

Present.

Jenny Moore
June Anderson
Louise Pyle
Jenny Taylor
Tony Nethercott
Gaynor Mamo
Amy Pearce
James Kittow
Tom Fletcher
Matthew Vowels

Apologies

Claire Hurley
Tracy Edwards

Tom Fletcher from the Environment Agency who is working on the STaRR project updated the group on the project, how it will effect St Blazey and how it will feed into the Neighbourhood Plan. Tom has a special knowledge of flooding issues and told the group that project concentrates on St Blazey as it is effected by flooding from the Sandy River, the Par River, tidal flooding and the problems that SWW have with sewers in some areas.

The project is looking at environmental issues, recreational facilities and playgrounds and is expected to cost between 25 and 30 million pounds. They have secured £20 million of the funding and it will be a 100 year plan. It will not stop flooding but will manage the risk. Amy Pearce and Jenny Moore will work with Tom and investigate ways for the draft STaRR plan to fit with the NP. Jenny has also spoken to Shaun Pritchard from the EA regarding this.

Matthew Vowels from Cornwall Development Company is working with Tom Fletcher and looks at the ways this can fit with the economic development. The Starr project is supported by the Local Plan and he will set out a vision that will attract support.

Lucas Drewitt a student from the University of Exeter, Penryn showed the group his work and how it could be used in the NP. Link: <http://arcg.is/2fwXsci> The project outlines storey maps and their use of flood risk communication.

Updates

1. The group have not received the updated contact list from Amy Thurtle, Gaynor will chase this.
2. Claire will attend the next PL24 Community Association meeting on Monday 22/5/17.

3. CRCC have amended the survey and has been distributed to some people. Jenny Moore will distribute to those that haven't received it.
4. Tony has passed the draft questionnaire/survey to Fourways that are going to work it to make it youth friendly and ask their attendees to complete it.
5. Gaynor will pass meeting notes to Tamsin to update our web-site.

The next meeting will be Wednesday May 25th at 6.00pm 2017 in the Community Rooms. The meeting closed at 7.20 pm.